
A Nonprofit Public Benefit Organization for Retired Men Devoted to the Promotion of Independence and Dignity of Retirement. 

Sayings of 2006 Big Sir, Jerry Hunter 

When you see 
these members, 
wish them a 
Happy Birthday! 
 
Anderson, Robert 
Armijo, Ronald 
Cassettari, Jack 
Chaney, Rodney 
Farmer, Robert 
Hagge, Walter 
Hill, Stanley 
Hull, Cordell 
Kallas, Pete 
Lawrence, Sheldon 
Lind, Wilton 
Marks, Phillip 
McCullough, Gene 
McKenna, Gerry 
Mills, Roger 
Regalia, Edmund 
Roberts, Donald 
Schofield, Frank 
Scrivner, Roland 
Suwa, Toshiro 
 

February 
Birthdays 

Next Meeting: 
Monday, February 20, 2006 
1475 Creekside Drive 
Walnut Creek 
 
Call 806-8874 by the Thurs-
day prior to the meeting to 
cancel your standing reserva-
tion or to bring a guest! 

 
When you read this I will probably be about midway through my stay in 
Alohaland. I also by then will no doubt have had the opportunity to display 

my full repertoire of golf shots which range from very occasional triumph to comic to ri-
diculous. Even with that it is still good to get away and have fun.  

We made it through our first meeting with our new Big SIR. The luncheon meeting had 
the largest number of attendees ever (218). That made me feel really good about the job 
the officers and directors have done and are doing. We announced at the meeting the 
dates of May 17 for the Spring Party and Dec. 13 for the Christmas Party. Please mark 
your calendars and save the dates. They will both be held at Blake's at Boundary Oak. 
Everyone that I talked to that attended last year expressed their great enjoyment of both 
events.  

We all know that SIR is a really neat and fun organization to belong to. However, I've 
also found out that it is sometimes even more fun to participate as an officer, director or 
committee member. Every thing we do is the result of great guys volunteering their time 
and effort to making the organization and activities enjoyable for the rest of us. I encour-
age all of you to get involved if you have any desire at all to do so. You will find it a re-
warding experience.  

This year several of our committee chairman have indicated that this will be their last 
year in those positions. As we go through the year our new Nominating Committee of 
Ron Domer, Chairman with Carlos Xavier and Courtney Borrecco as members will be 
searching for candidates to fill those positions. If you desire to be considered for open-
ings please let them know.  

February is a very important in our history containing Washington's birthday, Lincoln's 
birthday, my wife's birthday and Valentine's day. The latter two are one day apart which 
in my much younger days led me into learning a very big lesson. Looking at it from 
what I suppose was somewhat of a male point of view but what I thought was a logical 
point of view, I reasoned, why not just combine them into one celebration and therefore 
one nice gift to cover both. Huge Mistake! We now always have two separate and dis-
tinct celebrations and well defined separate gifts for both days. Peace has been restored. 
Just another of my many lessons of life learned the hard way. 

Happy Valentines Day to all of our ladies.  

See you on February 20. Aloha  

Jerry Hunter 

Good time to invest 
in stock. (The canned 
kind, not the finan-
cial kind.)  

Horoscope for  
 Aquarius / 

 Pisces 

 Trampas 
 Topics 

   February, 2006 
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Branch 116 Leadership for 2006 

Executive Committee 

Board of Directors 

Attendance  Jim Nachtweih     838-7417 
Audit   Dick Thomson     944-1760 
   Dan Pope             939-5483 
Bridge   Milt Greenstein    376-5589 
Candy Sales  Ron Radakovich   939-4337 
Chaplain  Harry Shaner        933-2493 
Christmas Party  Bill McCord    376-5280 
Computers  Dick Thomson     944-1760  
Fishing   Dick Thomson     944-1760 
Golf   Tom Robinson     798-4276 
Golf Handicap  David Harris        672-5543 
Greeters  Tim Hubbard       944-0742 
Historian  Matt Arena           946-0404 
Host   Frank Crua           932-0975 
 

Interviewer  Bill Mowris          672-2885 
Investment  Ben Smith            820-5403 
Membership  Roland Scrivner   938-9078 
Membership Roster Dick Thomson     944-1760 
Newsletter Editor Phil Goff              831-3692 
       — Proofreader John Maclay        937-2399 
Photographer  Ken Miller           256-9419 
Piano   Bob Lake              837-4054 
Poker   Bill Harrington     935-1625 
Spring Party  Bill McCord    376-5280 
Sunshine  Bill Harrington     935-1625 
Travel   Carlos Xavier       947-6756 
Volunteers  Bob Kinser           837-8886 
Webmaster  Floyd Skelton       838-2515 
 

Committee Chairmen 

Big SIR 
Jerry Hunter 

376-4353 

Little SIR 
Floyd Skelton 

838-2515 

Secretary 
John Maclay 

937-2399 

Asst. Secretary 
Matt Arena 
946-0404 

Asst. Treasurer 
Bob Shader 
939-8421 

Treasurer 
Don Roberts 

672-7698 

Dick Chaffee 
932-5087 

Dick Thomson 
944-1760 

Terry Miller 
686-9298 

Ron Domer 
838-8320 

Tom Eller 
939-5897 

Pete Belden 
686-3650 

Art Donaldson 
934-8391 
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$ums In Retirement  

Ben Smith 

February Lunch Menu 

Chicken Parmesan 
Penne Alfredo 
Salad 
Vegetable 
Bread & Butter 
Dessert 

- The February meeting of $ums In retirement Invest-
ment group will be held WEDNESDAY FEB 22.  

-Time: Breakfast will be available at 7am and the meet-
ing will start at 8am. No Reservations are required, just 
come and join in and gain some knowledge and learn 
some strategies that may improve your asset base.  

- Location: Diablo Creek Golf course (Legends grill 
Room) located at the northern intersection of Port Chi-
cago Hwy. and Hwy #4, in Concord.  

PROGRAM: The program will consist of a presentation 
by MR. GREG MC PHERSON, Principal of the 
McPherson Group (HELP-U-SELL) ORGANIZATION, 
located in San Ramon.  

This presentation will cover basic information that you 
may need to help you sell your home and how you can 
save THOUSANDS OF DOLLARS, Vs. using a Full 
Service Real Estate Broker. Every SIR should have an 
understanding as to how the HELP-U-SELL PRO-
GRAM WORKS, and this is your opportunity to obtain 
all the information you may need at some future time 
when you may choose to place your home up on the 
market.  

This should prove to be a very informative program and 
all SIR and their guests are welcome to attend.  

If you need additional information contact SIR Ben 
Smith (Br.#116) Tele: 925-820-5403, e-mail 
bjsssmith@aol.com  

Guest Speaker for February 

Tom Vacar 

Our speaker this month will be Tom Va-
car, the KTVU/Fox 2's Consumer Editor. 
A veteran journalist, Tom's expertise is 
wide ranging and extends far beyond his 

ability to advise viewers about scams, recalls, product 
safety and advertising issues. He also regularly reports 
on disaster preparedness, aerospace, aviation, science, 
technology and business.  

Tom passed the Ohio and Federal Bar Examination in 
1978 after graduation from the Cleveland-Marshall 
College of Law in Cleveland. He is also a former 
business executive in the automobile industry.  

He has won more than 40 major awards including five 
emmys, five golden mikes, the American Bar Asso-
ciation's Silver Gavel award and the Society of Pro-
fessional Journalists Medal for Distinguished Public 
Service for his landmark work on insurance reform. 
He is also one of the few holders of the Streberg Tro-
phy, the Aviation and Space Writers Association 
highest award, for his work on why airliners don't 
crash.  

Tom is a member of the Television Academy of Arts 
and Sciences Silver Circle. 

Tom Vacar has given hundreds of speeches through-
out the Bay Area and across the country to profes-
sional, business, industry, civic and governmental 
groups on a wide range of topics including, "Dealing 
with the Media During a Crisis", "Crisis Communica-
tions", and "Explaining Science and Technology to 
the Media".  

Tom will be talking to us on subjects of current inter-
est to consumers. 

Floyd Skelton, our Branch Webmaster has created 
several websites for our Branch. The addresses of 
these websites are as follows. Please bookmark them 
in your browser.  

Main Web Site - http://www.sir-web.org/116-web/  

Golf - http://www.sir-web.org/116-golf/  

Trampas Topics - http://www.sir-web.org/trampas/ 

Branch 116 Website Addresses  



 
 
 

 
The year started off with a bang with 10 Fishermen 
going on January 19th to the International Sports-
men’s Exposition at the State Fairgrounds in Sacra-
mento. Lots of hunting exhibits, a whole building de-
voted to fly fishing, the usual booths for trips and ex-
cursions and the biggest display of boats thus far. Big 
boats, small boats and lots in between. Just walking 
around the fairgrounds was exhausting, and the 
“deals” available would turn anyone’s mind. Lots of 
fun and definitely a trip for next year as well. 
 
Craig Walton reported on at least two trips to the 
Delta for sturgeon. The first, to the Sacramento River 
side of Sherman Lake, produced lots of logs, junk in 
the water and muddy brown water. He had a couple of 
hits on pile worms, but nothing to put in the boat. The 
second, on January 18th had much the same result, as 
conditions are impossible for catching (“fishing” you 
can do any time). He will be out at least once more 
before the end of January. Most other members are 
sitting by the fire. That will change, of course, when 
the reports come in of some “catching”. 
 
As for the next three months of the year, the Fishing 
Group has plans for trips out of McAvoy’s to the 
Delta for stripers (as conditions permit - Sal Costanza 
as Fishmaster); day trips to San Pablo Reservoir (to be 
arranged between members as conditions permit); day 
trips to the Delta for stripers and sturgeon (February 
and March, to be arranged between members as con-
ditions permit); fishing seminar at Glory Hole Sports 
at Angel’s Camp (April date to be determined); trip to 
Collins Lake (near Marysville) for trout (April 9-14 
with Ed Dijkman as Fishmaster); possible trip to 
Clear Lake/Berryessa for bass (April - date to be set 
later, Harold Knudson as Fishmaster); fishing semi-
nar at Fisherman’s Friend Sports in Lodi (April date 
to be determined); trip to McSwain/McClure Reser-
voirs for trout (May 1-5, Al Brunner as Fishmaster); 
Day at the Races at Golden Gate Fields (April 20, 
Bob Olson as Fishmaster); possible fly fishing trip to 
Pit River for trout (date to be set later, Don Mittel-
steadt as Fishmaster); and trip to Lake Almanor for 
trout (May 22-27 (Craig Walton/Joe Karg as Fish-
masters). There’s much more to come, so “if you‚re 
not fishing you’re not trying.” 
 

If you want to hear more, please attend one of our 
monthly meetings on the 4th Thursday of the Month, 
at the Legends Sports Bar and Grill at the Diablo 
Creek Golf Course at 4050 Port Chicago Highway in 
Concord. Meetings start at 8:30 a.m. For further infor-
mation, please contact Bill Hooy (Big Fish)(925-686-
2627); Dick Thomson (Branch 116 Coordinator)
(925-785-7600) or Terry Miller (Treasurer/
Secretary)(925-686-9298). All SIR members and 
guests are welcome and, indeed, encouraged, to par-
ticipate in the fishing trips as well as attend the 
monthly meetings. 
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Area 2 Fishing Report  

Dick Thomson 

An 80 year old woman was arrested for shop lifting.  

When she went before the judge he asked her, "What 
did you steal?"  

She replied: “A can of peaches.“ 

The judge asked her why she had stolen them and she 
replied that she needed them for a recipe she was 
making.  

The judge then asked her how many peaches were in 
the can. She replied “Six.”  

The judge then said, "I will give you 6 days in jail."  

Before the judge could finish pronouncing the punish-
ment, the woman's husband spoke up and asked the 
judge if he could say something.  

The judge said, "What is it? "  

The husband said "She also stole a can of peas." 

Humorous Story Submitted by Dirk Meyer 

Branch 116 Spring Party! 
 
SIR Bill McCord has set Wednesday, May 17, as the 
date for the 2006 Spring Party. Mark your calendars 
now since it promises to be a really fun event. 
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Some of our Branch 116 SIR Members took the New Years 
 Cruise to the Mexican Riviera 

Ken Miller and friend Katie Seitz Barbara and Jim Shurr 

Al and Jo Hutchko Sunset on the Pacific 

Attendance at the January 16 meeting totaled 218 
persons. This includes 209 members,  1 speaker, and 
8 guests. There were 35 excused members, and 15 
unexcused members. The unexcused members will 
be asked to pay for their missed lunch. 

This was an all time record for attendance at a 
Branch 116 Lunch meeting. 

Jim Nachtweih  

Attendance 

Ken Miller, our Photographer 
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Area 2 Computer User Group 

February 16 - "Recommended Computer Practices 
We All Should Do"  
Dean Steichen (Branch 8) will present an outline of 
the things we should all do to keep our computers and 
data secure and usable. This is a subject we can all 
know more about, and Dean is the right guy to put us 
on the best path. 
Dick Curry (Branch 171) will conduct a "Computer 
Questions and Answers" session following the recom-
mended practices presentation. 
Meetings of the Area 2 Computer Users Group, and 
Area 2 Digital Photography Group are held the 3rd 
Thursday of each month (except December) from 9:30 
to 11:30 a.m., at the Social Hall of the Walnut Creek 
United Methodist Church, 1543 Sunnyvale Ave. (off 
N. Main, one block north of the Treat/Geary/N. Main 
intersection).  
The Digital Photography Group meets the first month 
of each quarter (January, April, July, and September) 
and the Computer Group on the 3rd and 4th months of 
each quarter. All SIR members are invited to attend 
these informative sessions. For more information 
please visit our web site at: http://www.sir-web.org/
computer/  

Floyd Skelton, Co- Chairman 
  838-2515  f.skelton@sbcglobal.net 

Dick Curry, Co- Chairman 
  376-5541  racorinda@pacbell.net   

Phil Goff, Digital Photography 
Chairman 
  831-3692  philgoff@yahoo.com 

 
As a subgroup of the Computer User Group, we have 
formed a Digital Photography Group that will meet 
quarterly. We held the first meeting on January 19 and 
had a record 83 attendees. 
Phil Goff led the session and discussed basic function-
ality of digital cameras and various options for storing 
and printing pictures. 
Our next session will be in April and we will discuss 
Photoshop Elements and other software for storing 
and organizing your photos on the computer. 

First Meeting of Newly Formed Digital Pho-
tography Group had Record Attendance 

A man and his wife were sitting in the living room and 
he said to her, “Just so you know, I never want to live 
in a vegetative state, dependent on some machine and 
fluids from a bottle. If that ever happens, just pull the 
plug.” 

His wife got up, unplugged the TV and threw out all 
of his beer! 

Kevin Sanchez spoke at our January Lunch Meeting about 
climbing Mt Kilimanjaro on his 40th birthday. 

Speaker for January Luncheon 
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TRAVEL– Carlos Xavier 
Pick up brochures, forms, etc., at the travel desk at the 
luncheons. Payment should be made to the travel 
agency arranging the event unless otherwise stated in 
the announcement.  

Local Trips 
 
Mar. 19, 2006 
SIR Day with the Golden State 
Warriors. This year’s opponent will be the 
Philadelphia 76ers at the Arena in Oakland. The 
1 pm starting time should make it much easier for more 
people to attend the game. Tickets should be ordered 
directly from the Warriors’ ticket office. Cost is $24 or 
$34 depending on seats. Pick up an order form at the 
next meeting or contact Bob Spellmanat 934-8428. 
 
Apr. 20, 2006 
A Day At The Races. Join fellow SIR 
members for a day of racing at Golden Gate Fields. 
The day includes Turf Club admission, lavish buffet 
luncheon, program and bus transportation. Cost is $37 
per person. Contact Charlie Kiser at 274-1575 
 
Overnight and Longer Travel 
March 21-22, 2006 

Bobby Vinton at the Reno Hilton Showroom. Depart 
from Heather Farms. Trip includes deluxe motorcoach 
transportation, one night at the Reno Hilton and a ca-
sino stop at the Silver Legacy. Also includes one 
breakfast and one dinner coupon at the Hilton buffet. 
Tour price is $121 pp double occupancy. Contact Bob 
Hagler, Branch #8, at 934-7620. 

April 23-27, 2006 

All over Los Angeles! A captivating tour featuring the 
Getty Museum, Richard Nixon Library, La Brea Tar 
Pits, Ronald Reagan Library & San Luis Obispo. The 
trip includes deluxe motorcoach transportation, 3 
nights at the Sportsman’s Lodge and 1 night at the Best 
Western Royal Oak in San Luis Obispo. Includes 
breakfast daily, 2 dinners, admission to all attractions 
and all gratuities and tips. Price is just $640 pp double 
occupancy. Contact Fred Stammen, Branch #171, at 
283-1956. 

May 7 - 18, 2006  

The Enchantment of Lake Michigan. A tour of 
Michigan & Wisconsin including Holland, Mackinac 
Island, the Wisconsin Dells, Madison & Chicago. Trip 
includes round trip airfare from SFO to Detroit and 
return from Chicago. We will stay at first Class and 
deluxe hotels for eleven nights. Travel on deluxe air-
conditioned motorcoach throughout. Eleven hosted 
breakfasts, three hosted lunches and seven hosted din-
ners. Includes all tips for restaurants, hotels, driver and 
guides.   Tour price is $2680 pp double occupancy. 
Contact Bob Hagler, Branch #8, at 934-7620. 

May 16-26, 2006 

Alaska Cruise via the Inside Passage  A 10 day 
cruise on the Regal Princess sailing round trip from 
San Francisco via the inside passage. Stops are at 
Ketchikan, Juneau, Skagway and Victoria. All inclu-
sive price from $1193 pp for an inside stateroom to 
$2043 pp for an oceanview room with balcony. The 
trip will be escorted by Carl Raaka. Contact Moraga 
Travel at 376-2700 for more details. 

May 20 - June 3, 2006 

Shamrocks to Thistles. A 15-day tour of Scotland and 
Ireland. Fly from San Francisco to Dublin, Ireland. 
Travel via deluxe motorcoach to cities such as Water-
ford, Killarney, Sligo, Glasgow, and Edinburgh. Trip 
includes round trip transfers to San Francisco airport 
and roundtrip airfare to Dublin. We will stay in First 
Class hotels with a daily breakfast buffet. Seven hosted 
dinners are included. All entrance fees and baggage 
handling are included. Price is $3653 pp double occu-
pancy. Contact Bob Spellman of Branch 146 at 925-
934-8428. 

October 23—November 5, 2006 

Eastern Mediterranean and the Greek Isles. A 12 
night Greek Isles cruise sailing from Istanbul, Turkey 
to Athens, Greece on board Oceania Cruises’ Nautica. 
Ports of call in Turkey are Istanbul and Kusadasi. In 
Greece ports of call are Rhodes, Delos, Mykonos, 
Santorini, Katakolon, Corfu and Athens. There is also 
a stop in Croatia at Dubrovnik. Prices include airport 
transportation to SFO and roundtrip airfare to Istanbul, 
Turkey with a return from Athens, Greece. Prices be-
gin at $3364 pp double occupancy. Contact Bob 
Hagler at 934-7620. 
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9 Hole Golf Group 

Dick Chaffee 
 
 
 

 
 
The Bridge Group had a very busy January with 
events. The Duplicate Group started off the New Year 
with a session on the third. Floyd Skelton / Dan 
Greenberg were the high team with a score of 136 
out of a possible 216 (63 %), an excellent result. In 
second place was Gene Gould / Monte Hall with 125 
points, followed by Rich Bamberger / Ali Aghaie-
pour. Twenty-two men played.  
 
On Jan. 10th, 28 men gathered at Round Hill C.C. for 
lunch and bridge. Fred Massaro led the pack with 
5,220 points. In 2nd place was Lytton DeSilva with 
4,970, followed by Ron Wolberg with 4,850, Al 
Shain, 4,790, Jai Yee, 4,510 and Warren We-
strup,4,420. Only one small slam was bid and made 
by Art Donaldson / Jack Dodgson.  
 
Then on Jan.17th, the couples group got together at 
Diablo C.C. for lunch and bridge. We had 48 people, 
24 couples, for this session.  
 
On January 20th, the Area 2 bridge group, Branches 
116,8,146 and 171 got together at Diablo C.C. A team 
from Branch 8 was high with 65%, followed very 
closely by Ali Aghaiepour / Rich Bamberger from 
Branch 116 with 64%. We also set up a team match, 
with Branch 8 & 146 playing Branch116 & 171. We 
lost -- 49.56% to 50.42%!  
 
Finally the month ended with 28 men enjoying lunch 
and an excellent day of bridge on the 24th at Diablo 
C.C. Lots of BIG scores today. Jack Dodgson was 
high man with 7,050 points, followed by Roy Hedtke, 
(6,770), Jai Yee, (6,390), Jack Butler, (5,370), and 
Ron Wolberg, (5,290). Bob Daily / Jack Butler bid 
and made a grand slam, while Floyd Skelton / Bob 
Anderson, Bob Singleton / Ron Wolberg, Ali 
Aghaiepour / Paul Floyd and Art Donaldson /Jack 
Dodgson all bid and made small slams. What a differ-
ence from our last session! 
 
Lucky member 244 should contact Floyd Skelton. 

Bridge 

Milt Greenstein 

On January 11th eleven golfers braved the elements 
and participated in the 9 hole tournament at Buchanan 
Fields. The weather cooperated and we played under 
sunny skies! In fact, it was so warm that Bob Daily 
shed his jacket in the middle of the round. 

The Team Title was won by the foursome of Jerry 
Kaplan, Dick Chaffee, Bob Daily and Will Cabral 
with a net 26. 

The individual scoring honor was won by Jim 
Altomare with a 35 followed by Joe Ostler with a 38. 
Closest to the Pin. A sad story here. Only Jim 
Altomare hit a "money" green. Jim hit the 5th green 
and won 3 golf balls. My thanks to the rest of you for 
conserving the club's treasury. 

On January 25th fifteen golfers participated in the 9 
hole tournament at Buchanan Fields. There was a tie 
for the team title. The handpicked team of Bob Daily, 
Dick Chaffee, Jai Yee and Doug Aalders was tied by 
the team of Mel Gee, Joe Stralovich, Chuck Cuny 
and Will Cabral. Both had a net score of 27. 
The scoring honor was won by Ernie Carson with a 
35. 

Only one winner in the Closest to the Pin contests. Joe 
Stralovich hit the green on hole 5 and won 3 golf 
balls. 

Our next tournament is Wednesday, Feb 8, at Bu-
chanan Fields starting at 10:00 a.m. 

December, 2005 
Sunshine Report 

Bill Harrington  
In late January, Will Schneider fell off a ladder and fractured 
three vertebrae in his back. He spent several days in the hos-
pital and was released on January 30.  He is looking forward 
to a full recovery although it may be a long process. 

Art Miller had gall bladder surgery on January 30. He is at Mt 
Diablo Hospital and will remain there for the next few days. 

Hiro Aochi had surgery on his knee and is home recuperating. 

We recently learned that SIR Richard Lake passed away in 
November, 2005 from heart related problems. 
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Branch 116 Golfers  

David Geary 

Golf Payments in Advance Due Dates: 
 
2/6 deadline for payment for San Ramon on Monday 
2/27 
 
2/10 deadline for payment for Sunol/Cypress on Tues-
day 2/21 

Printed w
ith Perm

ission 

Membership Summary 
for January, 2006 

Roland Scrivner           

Total Current Members  —   259  
This Month’s Inductees —  1  
Those in Interview Stage — 3 
Total in Process   —  5 
On Inactive Status  — 29 
Left the Branch  —  1 
 
Melvin Veregge #219 to Inactive #329, Health 
 
New Member inducted on January 16, 2006 

 
 
 
David S. Tullis, Margo 
184 Cross Road 
Alamo, 94507   838-1150 
Great Western, Loan Agent 
 
 

 
Elections belong to the people. It is their decision. If 
they decide to turn their back on the fire and burn their 
behinds, then they will just have to sit on their blisters.  
 
- Abraham Lincoln 

Difference Between Democrats 
 & Republicans 

• Democrats buy most of the books that have been 
banned somewhere. Republicans form censorship 
committees and read them as a group. 

• Republicans employ exterminators. Democrats step 
on the bugs. 

• Republicans tend to keep their shades drawn, al-
though there is seldom any reason why they should. 
Democrats ought to, but don’t. 

• Republicans raise dahlias, Dalmatians, and eye-
brows. Democrats raise Airedales, kids, and taxes. 

• Democrats name their children after currently popu-
lar sports figures, politicians, and entertainers. Re-
publican children are named after their parents or 
grandparents, according to where the money is. 

• Republicans sleep in twin beds -- some even in 
separate rooms. That is why there are more Democ-
rats. 
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18 Hole Golf 
Chairman 
 
 
 
Tom Robinson 

Handicap & 
Scoring 
 
 
David Harris 

Remember:  Sir Branch 116 Golf Hotline is 906-5355 
Golf Checks should be made out to:  “SIR Golf, Branch 116” 
Mail Golf Checks to:  P.O. Box 55, Moraga, CA 94556-0055 

L o n  R a n d a l l 7 5 3 R o b b i e  R o b i n s o n 7 2 3 A l  S e r a f i n o 8 3 3
A l  Z a v a t e r r o 8 3 2
D i r k  M e y e r 8 7 1
 L o w  G r o s s  L o w  G r o s s  L o w  G r o s s
L o n  R a n d a l l 9 1 R o b b i e  R o b i n s o n 9 6 A l  S e r a f i n o 1 1 1

D a v i d  H a r r i s 6 7 3 J o h n  S t o r y 7 2 3 M a t t  A r e n a 7 4 3
D a v i d  G e a r y 7 1 2 G a r y  S c h o e n 7 4 2 B o b  V e t r o 7 4 3
L o n  R a n d a l l 7 2 1 D i c k  S o c o l i c h 7 5 1 B i l l  H e m m e l s b e c h 7 7 1
 L o w  G r o s s  L o w  G r o s s  L o w  G r o s s
D a v i d  H a r r i s 8 4 n o t  r e p o r t e d n o t  r e p o r t e d

F r a n k  C r u a 7 1 3 P h i l  J e n k i n s 7 2 3 B o b  K i n s e r 6 7 3
D i r k  M e y e r 7 1 3 D a v i d  C a r l s o n 7 2 3 T r o y  P o w e l l 7 2 2
B i l l  M c C o r d 7 4 1 D a n  G h e l f i 7 4 1 H e r m a n  W a ld e n 7 4 1

C o n r a d  R o b e r t s o n 7 4 1
J o h n  S t o r y 7 4 1

 L o w  G r o s s  L o w  G r o s s  L o w  G r o s s
D i r k  M e y e r 8 5 D a v i d  C a r l s o n 9 6 T r o y  P o w e l l 1 0 1
B i l l  M c C o r d 8 5

D a v i d  G e a r y 7 0 3 J o h n  S t o r y 6 7 3 J o e  O s t l e r 7 0 3
D a v i d  H a r r i s 7 0 3 D i c k  C h a f f e e 7 2 2 T r o y  P o w e l l 7 3 2
F r a n k  C r u a 7 2 1 R o b b i e  R o b i n s o n 7 4 1 J o h n  M a c l a y 7 3 2
 L o w  G r o s s  L o w  G r o s s  L o w  G r o s s
B i l l  M c C o r d 8 6 J o h n  S t o r y 9 1 J o e  O s t l e r 1 0 2

T r o y  P o w e l l 1 0 2
A l  S e r a f i n o 1 0 2

R o b  C a m p b e l l 7 2 3 R o b b i e  R o b i n s o n 7 2 3 A l  S e r a f i n o 7 3 3
F r a n k  C r u a 7 3 2 D i c k  C h a f f e e 7 4 2 T r o y  P o w e l l 7 7 2
L o n  R a n d a l l 7 6 1 B o b  T e s t a 7 5 1 M a t t  A r e n a 7 8 1
 L o w  G r o s s  L o w  G r o s s  L o w  G r o s s
F r a n k  C r u a 8 8 R o b b i e  R o b i n s o n 9 6 A l  S e r a f i n o 1 0 1

C lo s e s t  t o :  H o l e  # 4  -  D a v i d  C a r l s o n ,  H e r m a n  W a ld e n   - - -   H o l e  # 1 7  -  L o n  R a n d a l l

C l o s e s t  t o :  H o l e  # 3  -  D a v e  C a r l s o n ,  B o b  V e t r o   - - -   H o l e  # 1 4  -  B i l l  M c C o r d ,  H e r m a n  W a ld e n

C l o s e s t  t o :  H o l e  # 5  -  P a t  T i n g u e l y ,  B o b  K i n s e r   - - -   H o l e  # 1 1  -  D i r k  M e y e r

F l i g h t  3

F r a n k l i n  C a n y o n  -  J a n u a r y  3 0 ,  2 0 0 6
F l i g h t  1 F l i g h t  2 F l i g h t  3

C lo s e s t  t o :  H o l e  # 2  -  J e r r y  H i c k s ,  T r o y  P o w e l l   - - -   H o l e  # 1 2  -  C a r l o s  X a v i e r

B o u n d a r y  O a k  -  J a n u a r y  9 ,  2 0 0 6
F l i g h t  1 F l i g h t  2 F l i g h t  3

C lo s e s t  t o :  H o l e  # 2  -  L o n  R a n d a l l ,  B o b  O l s o n   - - -   H o l e  # 1 2  -  R o b b i e  R o b i n s o n ,  P h i l  J e n k i n s

B o u n d a r y  O a k   -  J a n u a r y  4 ,  2 0 0 6
F l i g h t  1 F l i g h t  2 F l i g h t  3

L o n e  T r e e  -  J a n u a r y  1 7 ,  2 0 0 6
F l i g h t  1 F l i g h t  2 F l i g h t  3

B e t h e l  I s l a n d  -  J a n u a r y  2 3 ,  2 0 0 6
F l i g h t  1 F l i g h t  2
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18 Hole Golf Leader Board 
January, 2006 

The Golf Website address is,  

http://www.sir-web.org/116-golf/   
Please bookmark it in your “Favorites” list of 
websites. 
The website contains information on the following: 

• 2006 Golf Schedule: Dates, times, and courses 
as well as detailed information on costs, pay-
ment information, deadlines, and special event 
facts.  

• 18-Hole Pairings: Weekly, usually on the Fri-
day or Saturday prior to the event, showing 
captains, teams, starting times, and handicaps.  

• 18-Hole Leaders and Results: Weekly, usually 
within a day or two of the event.  

• 9-Hole Results: Bi-weekly, also usually 
within a couple of days of the event.  

• Paid-In-Advance Sign-Ups: Weekly, showing 
checks that have been received for the next 3 
or 4 pre-paid outings. 

• Boundary Oak Sign-Ups: Weekly, shortly fol-
lowing 18-hole events, and the monthly lunch-
eon when most signups occur. This listing will 
show who has signed-up for the next two 
Boundary Oak sessions, and whether they 
have indicated using a cart.  

All SIR 116 members are encouraged and invited to 
offer comments, additions, suggestions, and correc-
tions to the site. Please send your e-mail to: 
sir116.golf@sbcglobal.net 
 

The Golf Website has Up to Date 
info on all Tournaments 

NAME POINTS NAME POINTS NAME POINTS

Crua, Frank 6 Robinson, Robbie 7 Powell, Troy 6
Harris, David C 6 Story, John 7 Serafino, Al 6
Geary, David 5 Chaffee, Dick 4 Arena, Matt 4
Randall, Lonny 5 Carlson, David 3 Kinser, Bob 3
Meyer, Dirk 4 Jenkins, Phil 3 Ostler, Joe 3
Campbell, R 3 Schoen, Gary 2 Vetro, Bob 3
Zavattero, Al 2 Ghelfi, Dan 1 Maclay, John 2
McCord, Bill 1 Robertson, Conrad 1 Hemmelsbach,Bill 1

Socolich, Dick 1 Walden, Herman 1
Testa, Bob 1

        FLIGHT 1         FLIGHT 2         FLIGHT 3



A non profit Organization for Retired Men 
devoted to the Promotion of Independence 
and Dignity of Retirement  

Las Trampas 
Branch #116 

RETURN TO:  Roland Scrivner 
3300 Tice Creek Drive #4 
Walnut Creek, CA  94595-4105 

Non-Responsibility Declaration: 
All activities arranged for or by, or sponsored by, Sons in Retirement, Incorporated, and its Branches, are for the convenience and pleasure 
of the members and their guests who desire to participate. Sons in Retirement Inc. and its Branches do not assume any responsibility for the 
well being or safety of the participants, or their property, in any matters pertaining to said activities. 

Please Remember our Rules of Attendance and Membership for Branch 116 
Regular members missing 3 consecutive meetings without notifying their attendance chairman or attending less 
than 6 meetings within the last 12 months, shall be notified by form letter of their membership termination.   Certi-
fication of attendance at another Branch meeting will be considered a credit to the attendance record.  (Maximum 
of 2 visits per calendar year).   

Non-Responsibility Clause:  All travel events and other activities sponsored by Sons in Retirement, Incorporated, 
or its Branches, are for the convenience and pleasure of the members and their guests who desire to participate. 
Sons in Retirement, Incorporated, and its Branches do not assume any responsibility for the well being or safety of 
the participants or passengers, of  their property or any damages whatsoever, in any manner pertaining to said 
travel activities. 

Checks for trips of 3 nights or less must be made payable to the Branch conducting the trip. Checks for trips in 
excess of 3 nights must be made payable to the travel agency involved. 


